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WELCOMEWELCOMEWELCOMEWELCOME    
    

We would like to wish a very warm welcomeWe would like to wish a very warm welcomeWe would like to wish a very warm welcomeWe would like to wish a very warm welcome    

to all who have recently moved into the Parish of Enford.to all who have recently moved into the Parish of Enford.to all who have recently moved into the Parish of Enford.to all who have recently moved into the Parish of Enford.    

We hope that you will find many new friends and We hope that you will find many new friends and We hope that you will find many new friends and We hope that you will find many new friends and 

neighbours neighbours neighbours neighbours     

 
ENFORD PARISH TELEPHONE DIRECTORY 2015 

 
Over the next few months the Enford Newsletter Committee will once more be 
gathering information for the updated Enford Parish telephone directory. 
 
If you were not in the last directory and you wish to be in the new one, or if you 
were in it and no longer wish to be included please let either me 
(tanya@stbecker.plus.com, 01980 670345) or any member of the committee 
know. 
 
If you know of any errors in the last directory, we would be very grateful if you 
could tell us what they are. 
 
The process of collating the information will take a while but we would like to 
complete the 2015 version and send it out to all the houses in Enford by our last 
meeting in the Summer which is at the end of June. 
 
See page 14. 
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The next Newsletter  
Deadline is 

 
FRIDAY 

17th APRIL 2015 
 
All items for inclusion, whether they 
are handwritten, typed or via e-mail, 
MUST be submitted by the date of 
the meeting. These articles may be 
handed in to any Newsletter  
Committee member.   
 

Please send e-mails to 
tanya@stbecker.plus.com  

 
Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or omit 
from publication any material that is 
considered by majority of Committee 
Members to be detrimental to any 
person or which is not in the best 
interest of the community as a 
whole.  All letters and articles must 
be signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer if 
this is requested at the time of 
sending it in. 
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ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 

The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall 

of Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD 

Grid Ref  SU142515. 

It is located in the centre of Enford 25 m north 

of The Swan next to the parish notice boards. 

 

When you phone the Ambulance Service they 

will give you the code to get into the cabinet. 

 

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT, 

WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG 

WHERE YOU WILL ALSO FIND A LINK 

TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU 

HOW TO USE IT. 
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Community Firsts oil buying scheme CF Oil, has now been running since October 
2011, with just over 300 Members, saving an average of 10% an order compared with 
prices given from other local suppliers. 
 
Januarys Member Price was 37.25 pence per litre (+5% VAT) 
 
The highest market price quoted in January was 59.9 pence per litre 
The Average market price quoted for January was 42.9ppl 
 
CF Oil not only saves you money on your heating oil, but also takes out the hassle of 
phoning around for quotes each time you need oil. 
 
If you would like further  information or would like to join the scheme, please contact 

CF Oil’s Administrator Jess Emery on 01380 732809, or email 
oil@communityfirst.org.uk. 

Teak Sun Lounger 
complete with mattress 

little used 

£80.00 

Apply 01980670932 

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 

 
Thank you to all of you who deliver the Newsletter to the houses in the Parish. 
Your help completes the process and without you it would be very difficult and 
would take so much more time. 
 
Thank you also for letting me know  exactly where you deliver. This will be very 
helpful should anyone be away and not able to deliver.  
 
 
Best Wishes  
 
Tanya  
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ATTENTION ALL GARDENERS! 
 

FROM THE PLANT STALL COMMITTEE OF ENFORD VILLAGE FETE 
 
We seem to be gathering a good reputation from local gardeners who come in their droves to 
buy annual flowering  plants, shrubs and perennials from the Plant Stall at the June Fete.  
 
If any of you have a space in your greenhouse or on a windowsill for a few seed trays of Cos-
mos, Cleome, Larkspur or any other pretty flowering annuals I'd be  really grateful as they are 
big sellers and the more the merrier!  
 
I am happy to take them over once you've potted  them on and they are ready to be left outside 
(i.e. about May, when all frost risk is over) if that would help you out. 

 

Jeni Scott Dalgleish, Longstreet House 
01980670210 

VOLUNTEER(S) REQUIRED 
 

On behalf of the Parish Council: 
 
The Parish Council is looking for a volunteer(s) to assist with grass cutting in both the 
Community Garden and also at the Play Park. 
 
 Currently these areas are cut seven or eight times a year and we have been paying a 
contractor. Due to endless budget cuts from all strata of public finance, it would 
ultimately reduce the annual precept/Council Tax on each one of us in the Parish if 
someone would offer to take this job on.  The Parish Council will cover the cost of fuel 
for your lawn mower. 
 

If you have the time and commitment to the Parish, please contact 

the Clerk – Elizabeth Harrison – on 01980 670034 
eabh@btinternet.com  

 
or the Chairman – Richard Roberts on 01980 671055 or email 

chick.roberts@btopenworld.com 

 
DO YOU NEED A LIFT TO THE VILLAGE HALL? 

 
If you would like to come to any of the clubs or events in the Village Hall 
but would like a lift or are worried about coming on your own, please call 

 
01980 670501 
01980 670345 

email enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
 

We will try and arrange for someone to pick you up and take you home.    
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MEANINGFUL EASTER EGGS 
 

Come to The Hub and pick up your Easter eggs from  

The Meaningful Chocolate Co. 

 

Each delicious Fairtrade milk chocolate egg contains a bag of 

chunky buttons and a storybook explaining the Christian meaning 

of Easter. 

 

All for only £3.99! 

 

If you can’t get to The Hub then call Diane on 

01980 671769 to reserve yours. 

 

HAPPY EASTER! 
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Doors open at 7.00 pm 
Drinks available from the Bar 

Tickets £5.00 each booked in advance and £6.00 on the night 
 

Lifts can be arranged for anyone who would like to come  
If you wish to join the Mailing List, would like to book tickets, or need a lift, 
please contact 01980 670501 or email enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com  

 

TUESDAY 28th April 
ENFORD VILLAGE HALL 

The Kadam family leaves India for France 
where they open a restaurant directly 
across the road from Madame Mallory's 

Michelin-starred eatery.  

STARRING HELEN MIREN 
OM PURI 

MANISH DAYAL 

ENFORD COMMUNITY SPEED 

WATCH 
 

Due to illness and resignations, I am trying to 

recruit new members for the Enford Commu-

nity Speed Watch Group. 

 

This is a worthwhile activity and since it was 

formed a substantial decrease in the speed of 

cars through Enford has been noticed. 

 

If you are interested or require more 

information please ring me on 01 980 670553 

and I will be happy to meet you and explain the 

procedure in more detail. 

 

Full training is given by Wiltshire Constabulary. 

 

Michael Fay 

Enford Speed Watch 

    
EASTER PRIZE BINGOEASTER PRIZE BINGOEASTER PRIZE BINGOEASTER PRIZE BINGO    

    

In memory of John PlankIn memory of John PlankIn memory of John PlankIn memory of John Plank        
    

Wed 1st AprilWed 1st AprilWed 1st AprilWed 1st April    
Figheldean Working Men’s Figheldean Working Men’s Figheldean Working Men’s Figheldean Working Men’s 

ClubClubClubClub    
    

Doors open 7pmDoors open 7pmDoors open 7pmDoors open 7pm    
Eyes down 7.30pmEyes down 7.30pmEyes down 7.30pmEyes down 7.30pm    

    
    

All proceedsAll proceedsAll proceedsAll proceeds    
to Salisbury Stars Appealto Salisbury Stars Appealto Salisbury Stars Appealto Salisbury Stars Appeal    
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Day Activity Time Contact 
Mon Yoga Beginners’ 

Class 
Yoga Intermediate 

6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 
 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month Doors open 
7.00 pm 

Judy D’Arcy Irvine 01980 
670501 
 

Wed Body Condition-
ing 
& Bootcamp 

6.15 pm – 7.15 pm 
  

Helen Gould-Cooper 01980 
670324 
h.gouldcooper@virgin.net 

Wed Short Mat Bowls 7.30 pm – 10.00pm 
  

David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
Work 
nicccaswell@btopenworld.com 

Thu Camera Club 8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in 
the month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 7.00pm – 9.00 pm 
2nd  Thursday in 
the month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri Youth Club 6.00 pm – 8.00 
p.m. 

Bruce Carter 01980 670006 

Sat Children’s Sports 
Football Coaching 
Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Ollie Stagg 01980 670634 
olliestagg@wessexwater.co.uk 

Sun Red Lion Football 
Club 

Recreation Ground Ian Fribbins 
Ian.fribbins@btinternet.com 

enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 01980 670501 

 
COMING UP 

 
FILM NIGHT TUESDAY 28TH APRIL 

 
W W 1 COMMEMORATION EVENT 

SAT  19TH SEPTEMBER 
 
 

 YOUTH CLUB We would love to hear from anyone who is interested and who can 
commit to a Friday evening once a month, weekly or fortnightly. 
 
ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is running weekly Saturday morning Junior Football 
Sessions. Contact Ollie Stagg 01980670634 for further information and  to join in! 

Come and join in some of the many activities 
and clubs taking place in our Village Hall. 
 
You can learn about photography and gar-
dening, keep fit by attending Pilates, Keep 
Fit or Yoga classes and have a night out at 
the monthly Film Club night. The Youth 
Club takes place, weekly, on a Friday night 
and on  Saturday  there are football coach-
ing sessions for the children . 
 
You will also meet neighbours and friends. 
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Every Friday Night 6 – 8pm 
 

No need to book - just turn up 

£1 per week 

(membership required after initial visit) 

Youth Club is about having fun at the end of the week 

 

You decide what you want to do! 

Come and join us, all welcome! 

For more information call: Bruce Carter – 07872 335579 
    

 
 

 

Enford and Avon Valley Youth Club 

 

FORTHCOMING EVENT: OXENWOOD HERE WE COME! 
 

The Oxenwood Outdoor Centre has been booked again for 3rd-4th of 

July 2015 and the club would like to hear from children who are 

members and who would like to attend. This event is sure to be popular 

and there are limited places so early booking is recommended! 

 

The actual activities have yet to be confirmed however last year there 

was Air Rifle Shooting, Archery, Canoeing and Wall Climbing as well as 

lots of yummy food and fun!  
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Enford Cycling Group aims to give riders of all 
experience the opportunity to explore some of our 
beautiful local countryside.  
 
 

  Weather permitting, we will run these every 4 weeks on the first Saturday of the 
month.   
 
The next meeting will be on Saturday 4th April at 9.30am. The route will suit 
most abilities and will be from the Swan to a coffee stop and back - in the region 
of 15 miles. 
 
If you are interested, please contact Nigel Murray on either 01980 671684 or by 
email at nigel.murray@spitfireuk.net – or indeed just turn up on the day. 

 

AVON VALLEY CRICKET CLUB 

 
 
Avon Valley CC has joined up with Collingbourne CC to kick start 
Avon Valley children getting into the game and improving their skills. 
 
Collingbourne has two level 2 coaches, a net and an established 
youth team and are keen that we get involved, too, as follows: 

 
 Indoor nets at the Wellington Academy on Sundays 12 April 9.30-10.30am 

(cost £2). 
 
 Outdoor nets, coaching and practice on Friday evenings 6pm until 7.30pm, 

starting1st May and ending 28th August at AVCC & Collingbourne grounds 
alternately. 

 
 Currently 10 x U13 T20 matches starting Thursday 14 May at 6pm with 

friendly and cup games to be confirmed. 
 

Coaching and nets will be suitable for ages 8-13, girls and boys, beginners especially. 
No special kit needed; we may well be able to sort lifts out. 
 
To register an interest or sign up, please contact: 
 

Simon Campbell on simon@enfordhouse.co.uk or 07761 780578 

U13 Cricket for 2015 
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Enford Football Club 

Children’s Coaching Sessions 

 
The next coaching sessions will take place on the field 

at Enford Village Hall on 
April 18th, April 25th, May 2nd, May 9th, May 16th 

 

The sessions run from 1000hrs until 1100hrs 

they cost just £2:50 per child per session. 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11 years old 

and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear and a drink. 

 

Ollie Stagg 

Chisenbury Fishing Syndicate 

Fly Fishing on 2.5 miles of the Upper Salisbury Avon 

for Brown Trout and Grayling 

Membership Available for 2015 

 www.chisenburyfishing.com  

Chris Tofield and his wife Liz lived in Church Cottage by the Church for many years  
and were much involved with the village before deciding to move back to New 
Zealand around 1990 as Liz had been born and brought up there.  Chris used to run 
the annual gymkhana on the recreation ground and in the days when there really 
was a Bakery at The Old Bakery,  Liz used to deliver bread around the village. She 
wrote most months in the Newsletter giving recipes and general articles. 
 
We would like to offer our condolences to Liz and to Alexandra their daughter,  who 
some will also remember as she went to school locally. 

Chris Tofield (Major Christopher Tofield) died aged 81   

AT 

VILLAGE HALL 

SET OF FOUR GOLF 

CLUBS 
 

RING 01980 670681 
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CHURCH 
SERVICES 

 

3rd Gai Rickett & Lowenna Harbottle 

10th Lyn Riche & Fanny Middleton 

17th Amanda Murray & Mary Burdick/ 

Patti Hall-Smith 

24th Sue Poole-Warren & Hilary Horsford 

3rd Holy Communion, 9.00am 

10th Team Service, Fittleton, 10.30am 

17th Family Service, 10.30am 

24th Evensong, 6.00pm 

31st Team Service, Enford, 10.30am 

10th Messy Church, Enford, 4.00pm 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD 

There is much more information and help to be found on the website at 
www.avonriverteam.org.uk  

 

APCM  
for all churches in the 

team 
will be held on  
Sunday 26th April  
n the Village Hall 

Figheldean 
at 12.00pm 

CHURCH 
CLEANING ROTA 

April 

3rd GOOD FRIDAY Messy Church, 
Enford, 10.30am 

5th EASTER DAY Holy Communion 

12th Team Service, Figheldean, 10.30am 

19th Family Service, 10.30am 

26th APCM for all  churches in the 
Team, Figheldean Village Hall, 
12.00pm 

26th Evensong, 6.00pm 

April 

Lots of crafts. Children must bring an adult! 

Why not come and join us and discover 

more?  

01980 670326 

gale@avonriverteam.org.uk  
 

So that we can make sure we have enough 

craft and food, 

please do let us know if you are coming 

May 

May 

 1st Tanya Becker & Linda Mundy 

8th Paula de Chalus & Amanda Marx 

15th Gai Rickett & Lowenna Harbottle 

22nd Lyn Riche & Fanny Middleton 

29th Amanda Murray & Mary Burdick/ 

Patti Hall-Smith 

 

 ENFORD CHURCH 
 GOOD FRIDAY APRIL 3rd 

 
 10.00 am at Enford Village Hall to 

walk to church 

or come to church for 10.30am 
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ENFORD CAMERA CLUB 
 
 
The March Camera Club Meeting looked at the Bokeh Effect in photography. We 
learned that simple techniques can produce very good Bokeh Effects using just a glass 
or cup and some Christmas tree lights! If you are not sure what the Bokeh 
Effect is, come along to the Camera Club meetings and learn a new skill. The 
resulting photographs, from a very enjoyable evening were stunning. 
 
Next month we will be exploring time exposures and trying to create some spectacular 
effects which will simulate fireworks. This is on Thursday 2nd April at 8.00 pm at  
Enford Village Hall. Monthly subs are just £3. All are welcome. 

 
We also be having our first outing of the year with a trip to London to see the Salt and 
Silver Photographic Exhibition at the Tate Britain, an exhibition devoted to photo-
graphs from the 1840’s to 1860’s. We will also be setting a Photographic Challenge 
while we are there. The date is Sunday April 12th. Friends and Family are welcome so if 
you would like to come along please contact Martin Webb before April 3rd at the  
following email address:  

enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com 

ENFORD WW1 COMMEMORATION EVENT 

 

SAT 19th SEP 

 
There will be an event held at Enford Village Hall on the afternoon and evening of 

Saturday 19th September 2015.  

 

The aim of the event is to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the First World 

War and will involve a number of different activities for children in the afternoon 

and adults in the evening.  

 

The evening will be a themed event which will include various activities, a presenta-

tion linked to people from the village, music and food.  

 

The cost (for the evening) will be £10.00 per head and will cover a three course 

meal and a themed drink. Fancy dress will be an option but not compulsory.  

 

There will only be 100 tickets available for the event and further information and 

how to book tickets will be in next months Parish Magazine. Watch this space! 
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GARDENING CLUB MEETING REPORT 
 
Marcel Dancer was the excellent speaker for the March meeting of the Garden Club. 
He showed beautiful pictures of three main groups of clematis and explained the 
mysteries of planting and pruning them which sometimes pose great problems for 
those that grow them . He also maintained that even if pruned at the wrong time they 
will almost certainly bounce back.  Clematis are such a worthwhile addition to the 
garden and there are so many  varieties that one or other can be in flower from winter 
right through the year.  He brought a collection of plants with him and many were 

seen leaving the hall with new owners.  I look forward to hearing how they settled in! 

 
 
 
 

            

Thursday 9th April - Vegetables - Rupert Wade 
 

 
A Question and Answer meeting on all aspects of growing vegetables, so we can get 
going for this year’s harvest. 
 
Rupert Wade is a local gardener, who opens his garden under the National Gardens 
Scheme; he has lots of experience and is a member of the Cottage Garden Society and 
the Hardy Plant Society. 
 

Please bring your questions and concerns with you! 
  
 

Thu May 14th - British Wild Flowers in Nature and in the Garden 
Robert Harvey 

 
 Thu June 11th - Garden Visit to the Priory, East Chisenbury 
   By kind invitation of John & Tessa Manser 

 
 We hope you will share our enthusiasm and come and join us on the second 
 Thursday of the month at 7.00 pm  in the Village Hall.   
 

 
All meetings take place in Enford Village Hall SN9 6DD 

7.00pm for 7.15pm 
Tea & coffee available 
Entrance fee: £4.00 

We look forward to welcoming you. 
Lifts can be arranged so please ask. 

 

Further details from Fanny Middleton, 01980 671645  

 email fannysurtees@btinternet.com 
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ENFORD PARISH 
TELEPHONE DIRECTORY 2015 

NAME ADDRESS TELEPHONE 
NUMBER  

If you do not wish to be in the directory please let us know . 
 
If you are new to the village and would like to be included please 
let us know. 
 
If you know of any amendments or errors please let us know. 
If we do not hear from you by May 31st, we will assume that you 
are happy to be in the directory 

I do not wish to be in the Enford Telephone Directory  

I was not in the last directory but would like to be included in 
the new 2015 directory.  

 

Amendment  

You can: 
 
Fill in the form below and give it to any Newsletter Committee 
Member or deliver it to 12 Coombe Lane 
 
Email tanya@stbecker.plus.net 
 
Telephone 01980 670345 
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The Mobile Library Enford 
Enford Water Lane 3.50-4.25 

 
Apr 7, 21 / May 5, 19 / Jun 2, 16, 30 

Devizes Mobile Library Timetable 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 to 

Ros and David Spencer 

on the birth of their granddaughter 

Annabelle 

 

ANDY LUCKER 

We all wish you 

a speedy recovery, Andy 

CONGRATULATIONS 

to 

Victoria and Scott Exley 

on the birth of their daughter 

Arabella 

 

CONDOLENCES 

to 

Alan Baxter and family 

on the death of his wife, Jenny 

THE HUB AT THE PUB 

 

We would like to say a huge, big thank you to Diane, Amanda and Pauline for 

making our weekly Thursday mornings at The Hub a great event to go to. Gorgeous 

cakes, great coffee galore, and a brilliant, very fun place to be due to the lovely and 

very friendly atmosphere. Toffee and I look forward to this, as we meet up with our 

dear friends, Sarah and Hettie and all our other friends as well. 

 

CE and TTM Burge 

A BIG THANK YOU 

 
We would like to say a big thank you to Steve for doing such a grand job on  

installing our cooker. Very much appreciated. 

 

A and CE Burge 
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Parish Council Summary 
10th March Meeting update 

 
New Councillor Appointment 
 
I’m sure you will all be pleased to know that the appointment of a new councillor was 
much more straight forward than the recent BBC series Casual Vacancy. 
 
We had four very high quality applicants. Each gave a brief presentation about 
themselves and their reasons for wanting to become a councillor.  
 
The vote was very close with a tie in the first round and Keron Taylor winning the 
second round by a single vote. We would like to welcome Keron to the council. 
 
The other applicants were Diane Christie-Rundle, Mike Germany and Terry Mundy. We 
hope they all reapply as positions become available. 

 
Military 
 
As you have probably noticed there is increased military activity on the Plain at the 
moment with live firing into the Warminster area in addition to the central area. There 
have been increased reports of dog walkers crossing fences into the live firing area 
which is causing concern. 
 
There were also reports of military vehicles using Water Lane. This area is out of 
bounds and our liaison officer has requested that the registration number of any 
vehicle should be reported and those involved will be disciplined. 
 
Wiltshire Council 
 
Cllr Howard provided an update on Wiltshire Council matters that affect us, including 
the introduction of a £40 annual charge for the collection of garden waste from green 
wheelie bins.  

 
As always details of all the topics discussed can be found in the minutes of the 
meeting displayed on the village notice boards and at www.enfordnewsletter.org 

CALLING ALL JAM 

AND PRESERVE MAKERS! 

If you are making jams, chutneys or 

other preserves, please spare a 

thought for our summer fete and 

maybe make an extra jar or two for 

the home produce stall! 

CALLING ALL GARDENERS! 

The home produce stall at the sum-

mer fete will desperately need sup-

plies of plants to sell, so if you are 

splitting perennials this autumn, 

please 



www.enfordnewsletter.org     April 2015 

17 
 

COUNCIL TAX – ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
  
You may have noticed on your Council Tax Bill for 2015/16 the Enford Parish Council 
charge has increased by 51.4% although the overall difference compared to the previ-
ous years is only 1.0%. The charge for Enford is considerably lower than the average 
for Town and Parish Councils and whilst it fluctuates each year, depending on any 
monies carried forward, it usually sits within a £5k to £8k band. This is demonstrated 
by the fact that the charge for 2015 is actually 14.3% lower than in 2010, last years 
was also lower than the previous year by 25.7%. 
  
The Precept (the money we demand from Wiltshire Council) for Enford is used to en-
sure the basic amenities of the Parish are properly maintained for the good of the vil-
lage, donations are also given to a number of local organisations including the Youth 
Club and Football Club. 
  
You can view the total EPC forecast spend for 2015/16 on the Enford Newsletter web-
site, follow the link Parish Archive – Documents – Category- Parish Council. If you have 
any further queries please do not hesitate to contact any of your Parish Council Mem-
bers or give me a call on 671055. 
  
Richard Roberts 
Enford Parish Council 

 

 

 

 

Sat 11th April 2.00 – 4.00 pm 

at Durrington Village Hall 

 

in aid of Mothers Union holiday fund – providing holidays for 

families who would not otherwise be able to have one 

 
Donations of jumble, books & bric-a-brac please to 

either Gay Monk at 15 Coombe Lane 

or Janet Buckland at Mill View, Netheravon (opposite the brewery) 

AN EVENING OF DARTSAN EVENING OF DARTSAN EVENING OF DARTSAN EVENING OF DARTS    

    

every Wednesday 2030hrs at The Swan 

 

Hope to see you there!!! Hope to see you there!!! Hope to see you there!!! Hope to see you there!!!     
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SUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORDSUMMER FETE at ENFORD            
            

SATURDAY 27SATURDAY 27SATURDAY 27SATURDAY 27thththth    JUNE 2015JUNE 2015JUNE 2015JUNE 2015    

1.001.001.001.00----5.00pm.  5.00pm.  5.00pm.  5.00pm.  FreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFreeFree    entryentryentryentry        
    

FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILYFUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILYFUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILYFUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY::::    

Circus Skills WorkshopsCircus Skills WorkshopsCircus Skills WorkshopsCircus Skills Workshops! Fantastic Raffle; Fun Dog Show and Doggie Dash; 

Pony Rides; PLUS: Stalls; Kids’ Football Tournament; Children’s Fun and 

Games; Coconut Shy; Bouncy Castle, Slide, Obstacle Course and Bungee Run; 

Beat The Goalie; Golf Challenge; Tug of War; Beer and Pimms; Burgers, Hot-

Dogs and Ice Creams; Village Teas and Cakes and Music from KV Brass. 

 

If you are interested in hosting your own stallhosting your own stallhosting your own stallhosting your own stall at the Fete (£10 a table) or in 
entering a tug of war teamtug of war teamtug of war teamtug of war team (8 per team) Mandy (see below)  

 

PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN!PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN!PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN!PLEASE HELP IF YOU CAN!    

If you would be able to help at the fete for a few hours, please contact 
Mandy :- amanda.farrow@chisenbury.co.uk or call 671343 
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Reported incidents: 
 
A green Subaru Legacy was seen to cause damage to crops and fencing in an inci-
dent of possible hare coursing.  A vehicle, parked in Coombe Lane, was driven into 
by a motorist, who failed to leave name or address at the scene. 
 
Community Beat Manager writes: 
 
There has been a return of the letters telling recipients they have won a lottery they 
did not know they had entered.  Please remember that this is not possible.  
 
The latest one comes from Ireland, and tells the addressee of the fortune to be 
Collected. Close scrutiny reveals that the recipient may be the winner of millions, if 
he or she sends £10 to an address where someone will buy them a lottery ticket! 
 
As such it may not be unlawful.  Please keep us informed of scams doing the rounds, 
and remember you have the best chance of winning a lottery if you actually buy a 
ticket. 
 
I can be emailed on tim.bunt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk and can now be followed on 
twitter.  
 
Pc Tim Bunt @wiltspolicetb 

Wiltshire Police 
Ludgershall and Rural 
Neighbourhood Policing Team 
Your team consists of: 
 PC 1719 Tim Bunt   
PCSO 6078 Maria Downham    

tidworthnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Gay Monk 
01980 670540 

 

 

in 
The Enford Newsletter 
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ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 

 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £63, £107, 145 

All seasoned & dry native species. 

Can stack 

Bags of kindling: £4.50or 5 bags for £20 
    

Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247Call or text Nick on 07835299247    

OOPS HAPPENS! 

Mr and Mrs Germany of Fifield are delighted with our quality and service. 

For your FREE SURVEY call Steve 

on 01980 621621 

Time to call Clean Living carpet and upholstery cleaners  

 Where Really Clean Really Matters! 

 

**SPECIAL OFFER** 

For 10% off quote Enford when booking 
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Red Lion East Chisenbury 
Michelin starred at food 
at a friendly village price 

 

Winner of Best Sunday Roast 
Wiltshire Life 2015 

Book or pop in for our lunch time set menu Monday to Friday 

2 Courses for £18 or 3 for £24 
Also available every weekday lunchtime every 

Sandwiches, bar snacks & pub grub for under £10 
www.redlionfreehouse.com 01980 671124 

 

 

 

  
 Bricklayer & General Builder 

  
All Building Works  

Including Extensions, Garden Walls, Patios, 
Roof Repairs, Plastering 
Floor & Wall Tiling etc 

 

 
 

 

 

01980 554008 
Mobile No: 07719 916854 
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Avon Small Saints Pre-School 
 

Open to 2- 5 year olds 
 

Whole and part day sessions plus lunch club available 

Monday—Friday during school hours term time only 

We follow the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum 

and our children enjoy learning through play 
 

For more information, please contact Elka Priddin on: 

  

01980 671681   www.avonsmallsaints.co.uk 

 

Ofsted  Reg. No. EY338057     Reg. Charity No. 1033639 
 

Hope and Faith Wedding 
Services 

 
Planning & Co-ordination of your 

Wedding or Event 
Venue Decoration 
Hire Services 

Contact us for details of what we can do 
for you 

 
www.hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 

enquiies@hopeandfaithweddings.co.uk 
Tel: 07835773714 

 
 
 
FitSteps  Wed 1830 £4.50 per class 

 
Fitness Yoga  Wed 1915 £4.50 per class 
 
Both Wed classes on same night £7.00 

 
Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 

Contact Selaine 
07801 427358 
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Sarah Faber 
Your local contact for 

 

 
 

 

Your Local Interflora Florist 
 

47 Estcourt Road 
Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP1 3AS 

Tel: 01722 321840 
Web: wwwrosepetalssalisbury.co.uk 
Email:info@rosepetalssalisbury.co.uk 

Carpentry & Joinery 

Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 

Please Call 

01980 630545 

Or 

07759 586162 

Mr Wayne Bawden 

City & Guilds qualified(Horticulture) 

‘Professional, experienced local landscaper’ 

Drives / Patios / Paths / Decking / Fencing  

 Hedge Cutting & Reduction  

 Lawn Replacement (turf or seed)  

 Complete Landscape of Gardens  

 Renovation and Restoration. 

Portfolio of work done available on request.  

Free estimates, please call Wayne 
01980 671726 / 07795 058379  

GRAHAM BUCKLAND 
SERVICES 

 General building maintenance:  plumbing, 

 Carpentry, glazing, brickwork, etc 

Free quotes and reasonable rates 

  

 ‘Man with a Van’ hire. 

Removals and House Clearance 

Undertaken  
Tel:  01980 670870 
or  07831 889 666  

 

ELSTON VETERINARY 
CLINIC 

 ELSTON LANE, SHREWTON 
Dr. Enid Frantilla, DVM MRCVS 

Small Animal Medicine and Surgery  
Providing high quality pet healthcare 

and a caring, friendly professional service 

HELPING YOU TO HELP YOUR PETS!! 

Consultations by appointment, Mon-Sat 

For appointments or enquiries, and 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 

01980 621999  
 

 
TIM BUCKLAND 

BOILER MAINTENANCE 
  

FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 
 

Friendly and efficient service 

Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 
  

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 
  

Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 
  

Tel:  01980 625846 

OIL FIRED BOILERS 

Call Tim Walsh 

Tel. 01980 652803 

Mobile 07919603884 

For prompt reliable – 

SERVICING 

REPAIRS 

COMMISSIONING 

 

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 

POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 

BURNER INSTALLATION 
 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 

CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 
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RGV ENGINEERING 
(NETHERAVON) Ltd 

High Street, Netheravon 
01980 670667 

Specialists in Plumbing, 

Heating and Electrical Works 

Also Boiler Servicing and Commissioning 
 

Interested in renewable Energy? 

Please see our website for details 

Www.rgvengineering.co.uk 

GAS SAFE*OFTEC*NICEIC*ECA 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 

DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  

New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 

Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 

London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

THE OLD POST OFFICE B&B 

EVERLEIGH ROAD, HAXTON 
Double, twin, single & family suites 

Call Jackie to book on 

01980 671 640 / 07715 419 600 

 
www.theoldpostoffice-wiltshire.co.uk 

Science Tuition 
Qualified Science Teacher 

and Examiner 

Science GCSE and                      

Chemistry at A level and IB 
 

Helping you get the grades you need. 
 

For more details contact Ellen Oades 

on 01980 671760 or 07881 206507 

“PAMCAKES” 

 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 

occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 

some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 

page “Netheravon’s Pamcakes”  

for more details & website 

pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 

07919656141  

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 
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Salisbury Garden Machinery 

M NASH & P WILKINS 

  
ALL LANDSCAPING WORK UNDERTAKEN 

FENCING*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

BRICKWORK 

HEDGECUTTING*GARDEN CLEARANCE 

GRASSCUTTING 
 

Tel:  MIKE 01380 840767 

Mobile:07977 950654 

Tel:  PAUL 01380 840763 

Mobile: 07970 557002  

 AGRICENTRE  
Now stocking Frontline for cats and 

dogs at an unrivalled price  
Excellent products at an excellent 

price from well-known horse 
wormers 

Electrical fencing 
Complete range of Briswim pool 

chemicals 
 

FREE HOME DELIVERY!  

Contact: Justin Young, A.M.T.R.A., 

SQP (Branch Manger) 
07850 184111 /   01722 320316  

 

Phil Wakeford 
GARDENING &LANDSCAPING 

01980 670718   07194412396 

Landscape Construction·Pruning Fruit Trees & Roses 

Garden Maintenance &Advice · Lawn Mowing 

25Years Experience ·Flower Meadows 

Tel: 01980 655552 

Fax: 01980 

652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 
 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 

Road, Durrington 

Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

Tina’s Hairdressers 
High Street, Netheravon 

Unisex Salon 
Tel: 01980 670628 

 

Tue 9-5 Wed 9-2 Thurs 1-7 
Fri 9-6 Sat 8.45-2 

 
TIPZ &TOEZ 

nails now available 
Appointments not always necessary 

GDB TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED 

 Computer/IT support 
 

Small business and Home users 

Networking issues/installations 

PC Problems 

Tuition 

General IT advice/help 

Upgrades/Data Recovery 

Service Support Options 
 

Call 01980 623052 or visit 

www.gdbts.com to see if we can help. 
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Telephone: 01980 670348 
Mobile:07970 785284 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
max@themotorgarage.co.uk 
 

OTOR     ARAGE 

SEAN DEVINE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.  Fully insured. 

For local professional service call: 

01980 630864 or 07870 454884 

WILTON 
CARPETS 

JonCard 
Your local contact for: 
  Great Carpets 
  Great Choice 
  Great Prices 

Full Measuring, Estimating 
& Guaranteed Fitting 

Email: joncard@wiltoncarpets.com 
01722 742733 

 
PEST CONTROL SERVICE 

  

RABBITS, RATS, MOLES 
WASPS, SQUIRRELS 

BIRD PROOFING  
 

CALL NIGEL 

  
01980 670804 
07854 828904  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Soft Furnishings 
by Helen Judd 

         Loose covers 

         Cushions 

         Curtains 

         Roman blinds 

         Fabric sales 
For further information call: 

Tel: 01980 625 442 

Mob: 07971 028 972 

THE 

LTD 

Manager 

The Motor Garage 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

YOGA CLASSES 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL  
EVERY MONDAY 

 

Beginners/Gentle yoga 6.00—7.15pm 

Intermediate Yoga 7.30—9.00pm 

 

For details of other yoga classes visit 

yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk 

Emma on 01980 670510 

Local Freelance Florist 
  

For all occasions including 

Funerals, Weddings, 

Anniversaries  
For something special and 

personal at competitive rates 
 call Kate on 07906 580361 

 kcrobinson@hotmail.co.uk 
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman   
Vice Chairman Nigel Murray     671684 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Michael Fay     670553 
   Jane Young (Parish Hall)           670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidwort 
   & Pewsey Area Boards/Village Hall)  670501 
   David Harbottle (Roads and Highways) 670932 
   Richard Petitt  (Planning Committee/ 
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Gareth Holden (PR/Press Officer)  671195 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Richard Roberts (Police/NHW)  671055 
    

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman and  Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman      Steve Becker      
Treasurer       Hannah Tucker 
Secretary                 Kriss Mitchell 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy Irvine 
Youth Club        Andy Lucker 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
Football Club       Ollie Stagg 
PCC     Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer       David Spencer 
Grounds Officer       Hamish Scott Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Sally Parker 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Red Lion   Ian Fribbins 

PARISH HALL  

Chairman Richard Petitt 
Treasurer Bob Taylor 
Secretary Gareth Holden 
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 Chairman             Tanya Becker 
Vice Chairman              Linda Mundy 
Secretary             Linda Mundy 
Treasurer             Ros Perry 
Advertising             Gay Monk 
       Jacqui Elkins 
       Jane Young 
                    Ann Houghton 
       Clare Burge 
       Kriss Mitchell 

Church Wardens  John Poole Warren 
   Henry Middleton 
Treasurer            Gill Gould 
Secretary            Amanda Murray 
Council Members: John Manser 
   Jonathan Walsh 
   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
   Bruce Carter 
   Frank Horsford 
            Mary Burdick 
            Gai Rickett 
   Sue de Candole 

Chairman of Governors Fanny Middleton 
Head Teacher  Hayley Humphris 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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FOR YOUR DIARY December 2010 
FOR YOUR DIARY April 2015 

1st Wed Short Mat Bowls, 7.30pm 

2nd Thu Recycling / The Hub Café, 9.30am - 11.30am, The Swan Inn / Circuits, Parish Hall, 

7.00pm / Camera Club, 8.00pm, Village Hall 

3rd Fri GOOD FRIDAY Youth Club, 6.00pm,Village Hall 

4th Sat Enford Cycling, 9.30am, The Swan / Youth Football Session, 10.00pm, Enford Playing 

Fields  

5th Sun   EASTER SUNDAY Holy Communion , 9.00am  

6th Mon EASTER MONDAY 

7th Tue  Library Van, 3.50pm—4.25pm, Water Lane  / Quiz, The Swan 

8th Wed Short Mat Bowls, 7.30pm  

9th Thu Household and Gardening Waste/ The Hub Café, 9.30am - 11.30am, The Swan Inn / 

Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.00pm for 7.15pm / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm  

Darts Night, The Swan 

10th Fri Youth Club, 6.00pm,Village Hall 

11th Sat Youth Football Session, 10.00pm, Enford Playing Fields  

12th Sun   Team Service, Enford,, 10.30am / Messy Church, 4.00pm, Netheravon School 

13th Mon  

14th Tue Quiz, The Swan 

15th Wed Short Mat Bowls, 7.30pm 

16th Thu Recycling / The Hub Café, 9.30am - 11.30am, The Swan Inn / Circuits, Parish Hall, 

7.00pm  / Darts Night, The Swan 

17th Fri NEWSLETTER DEADLINE / Youth Club, 6.00pm,Village Hall 

18th Sat  

19th Sun Family Service, 10.30am 

20th Mon  

21st Tue Library Van, 3.50pm—4.25pm, Water Lane  / Quiz, The Swan 

22nd Wed  Short Mat Bowls, 7.30pm 

23rd Thu Household and Gardening Waste / The Hub Café, 9.30am - 11.30am, The Swan Inn / 

Circuits, Parish Hall , 7.00pm  / Darts Night, The Swan 

24th Fri Youth Club, 6.00pm,Village Hall 

25th Sat  

26th Sun  Evensong, 6.00pm 

27th Mon  

28th Tue Film Night, 7.00pm, Village Hall / Quiz, The Swan 

29th Wed Team Service, Durrington, 10.30am 

30th Thu Recycling  / Darts Night, The Swan 

   


